
Minutes of the Computer Committee meeting held on 24th January 2022 at 13:00pm via Teams 
 

 
Present: Jason Randall, Ian Elliott, Charlie Weiss, Catherine Reid, Qi Guo, Aylmer Johnson, Larry 
Paulson, Saul Samuels Moselle (UCS), Bjarne Bergh (MCR) 
 
Apologies: Allison Lewis, Jason Carroll, David Ball 
 
 
1. Declarations of Interest 
 
None  
 
2. MMA 
 
None 
 
3. Draft Budget Proposals 
 
JR has sent out the budget to give everyone an idea of the basic running costs and he doesn’t 
anticipate that there will be too many changes but there is always a little manoeuvring. JR will start to 
work on this in the coming months and it should be finalised by May. 
 
We have now received the report from the penetration testing which took place last autumn and it has 
highlighted some of our older MCS printers where the firmware is potentially vulnerable. They also 
use Telnet instead of SSH so ought to be replaced. JR would be looking to replace them with MFDs 
which would also entail lower running costs as well. JR will be pricing these options. 
 
 
4. IT Dept Update 
 
Our core switch upgrade in Old Court took place over the Christmas period but we experienced some 
issues in Memorial Court which caused us to halt that upgrade as we ran out of time. 
 
Some reconfiguration work 



JR attended the CITMG last Thursday where a UIS representation announced that the MCS service is 
to be shut down due to lack of use which means they are unable to meet costs. They have lost two 
thirds of their clients during the pandemic and the service is no longer viable. UIS are giving an 
approximate 12-18 month notice period and we now need to try and glean more information. 
 
JR said that our MCS rooms are currently running at about one third of usage pre-pandemic but it is 
still very early days following the recent relaxation of restrictions. The loss of this service will create 
a big hole in our provision especially for those who utilise the numerous software packages that are 
available on these platforms. 
 
CR expressed both shock and surprise at this news. 
 
JR will wait for the minutes to be released from the meeting and will then hopefully be able to report 
more information back to the committee. He has also written to our UIS relations manager to ask what 
exactly is going on. We need to start collating opinion from the student/graduate communities as to 
how this will affect them and we also need to know what alternative arrangements have been in place 
during the pandemic to enable them to access facilities.  
 
JR produced the stats for the Michaelmas terms of 2019 and 2021 as a comparison to highlight the 
decline in 



4. UCS


